

Headteacher: Ms A Fearon BA (Hons) MA NPQH

Chair of Governors: Mrs R Bowron

September 2021

Dear Parent/Carer

ELECTION OF PARENT GOVERNOR

I am pleased to inform you of the result of our election for parent governors.

Elected: Mr Javid Rana and Mrs Amita Nayee

Their submitted election statements are shown below: -

Mr Javid Rana

I am passionate about ensuring that children consistently receive the highest levels of education, and I am keen to ensure that children are given every opportunity to develop and flourish, as this will invariably put them in good stead when leaving full time education. I feel privileged that my son attends Hazelwick, and I am proud of the school's rich and diverse history. I am also acutely aware of the challenges faced by teachers due to budget cuts, and the behavioural changes of children. I wish to make a difference for the betterment of the school.

Mrs Amita Nayee

I have been working for Royal Mail for 20 odd years now. I am also an active member of our trade union. I stand for equality and fairness for all regardless of race, colour or gender! I would like to become a governor to support the school in making the best possible decisions that they can to improve our children's future and to give them all they need to flourish. I have 2 boys eldest in Year 11 at Hazelwick and the youngest in his last year at primary school. I'm hoping me becoming a governor will help me play an active role in decisions made for all our children.

I would like to thank those who put their names forward and I am sorry that there were insufficient places for all those interested this time.

I am immensely grateful to these parents who are willing to give their time to Hazelwick School in the role of Parent Governor. Governors provide an invaluable service to the smooth running of the school to ensure the best educational provision for all our students.

Yours faithfully

Ms A Fearon Headteacher